  SWINDON OLDER PEOPLES FORUM
         Note of Open meeting held on 16 April 2013 at Gorse Hill 
                                     Community Centre
Introduction:  The meeting started early to allow time for attendees to access advice/information from personnel representing Heathwatch Swindon; Wilts Fire and Rescue Service (free home fire safety checks); Swindon Carers and SBC Housing (Rachel Godwin and Katy Jeffrey). 
General Information and Update:  The Chair welcomed everyone, particularly those attending for the first time and gave a quick update on recent developments.  SOPF membership continues to grow, albeit slowly,  and the Management Committee have been active in driving forward priorities identified at the last Open meeting and 2012 AGM.  Stephanie Burrows has been ensuring our involvement in Council discussion and consultations on transport and has been successful in getting SOPF represented on a Council lead group looking at future bus transport options.  Our approach is to ensure that changes to services do not exacerbate the social isolation within our age sector.  In other areas, SOPF is closely involved in the development of the new Equalities Coalition and plays an active role in meetings and conferences organised by the South West Seniors Network and the South West Forum on Ageing.  

Locally, SOPF continues to focus on Borough wide issues and concerns (rather than local problems), but it is important that the membership has the opportunity to provide their perspective and input and were urged to use the “issues” sheet provided to do this.  
Information Pop-Ups: Jo Osorio provided an update on the recently initiated Healthwatch Swindon and Susan Verity provided some background to local Age UK activities and initiatives  eg. Call In Time).  In the absence of the representative from UK Online, the Chair summarised the objectives of this project which aims to give free personalised IT training for anyone who requires it.  
Housing: Options for Older People in Swindon:  The Chair explained that SOPF will continue to identify key themes as the discussion topics for Open meeting, hence the choice of “Housing” for this meeting.   He welcomed the speakers who provided helpful background to facilitate the round table discussions.  
Pat Palmer Housing LIN (Learning and Improvement Network) gave a short presentation on the range of types of accommodation and housing scheme opportunities available to older people.  Rachel Godwin and Kate Jeffrey (SBC) summarised what is available within the Borough of Swindon. The summary of the round table discussions (attached), will be used as a reference point for any future work or consultations. 
Closing Remarks: The Chair thanked everyone for taking part and requested a vote of thanks for all the speakers.  He informed everyone that Issue 8 of the SOPF newsletter will be published shortly and invited contributions of news, meeting dates etc.  The Management Committee will be considering the theme for the Oct/Nov Open Meeting and AGM with a strong candidate being “the Impact of recent welfare benefit changes”.  However attendees and SOPF members were invited to suggest other topics. 

As there was no other business, the Chair closed the meeting.  
